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Coming up . . .     
 
4/8/19 – Fred Forman, Smart Phone User 
Tips 
4/15/19 – Kay Neckel, AARP Driver Safety 
4/22/19 – Matt Smith, Eagles, Bird 
Conservancy  
4/29/19 – Rachel Welte, Public Information 
Officer, Broomfield Police Dept.  
5/6/19 – Dean James White, CU Humanities 
Dept.  
5/8/19 – Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
5/13/19 – Stephen Jones, How to be a Horror 
Professor 
5/20/19 – Open 
5/27/19 – Memorial Day Celebration - Bolder 
Boulder Starting Line 
6/3/19 – Open  
 
Program Chairperson: 
April – Bob Mohling/Steve Hinson 
May/June – Steve Hinson 
 

3/18/19 – Capts. Czanderna & Whipple, The Salvation Summer Camps and 
Army Red Kettle Recognition Day  
 
Capt. Dan spoke to us about The Salvation Army 
summer camps, in particular, High Peak Camp at 
Estes Park. The camp is nestled at the foot of the 
beautiful Rocky Mountains in Estes Park, Colorado. 
It is the gateway to the Rocky Mountain National 
Park, as well as many other tourist attractions. High 
Peak Camp and Conference Center is a Christian 
facility owned and operated by The Salvation Army, 
an evangelical branch of the Christian Church. Their 
mission is to use the elements of nature and the great 
outdoors as a setting to share the gospel of Jesus 
Christ. There are 55 SA camps in the US. These 
camps have hotel style lodges with chapels, meeting 
rooms, amphitheaters, and sport fields. The camps are set up so that “a kid just 
gets to be a kid”, and meals are set up to eat family style – something that many 
have not experienced. In 2017, there were 45 students that participated from 
Broomfield.  For more information, go to: www.highpeakcamp.com.   
 
Caps. Sherry and Mark presented 15 
recognition plagues, plus the 1st place 
trophy to Foothills, to the major donors of 
time, talent, and treasure for the successful 
Angel Tree and Red Kettles projects for 
the 2018 Christmas season. The photo 
shows Acting President Joe accepting the 
trophy for the Foothills Kiwanis Club. 
There was competition for the trophy this 
year from the North Metro/Broomfield 
Club, and we expect more next year!  
 
Invitations were sent with letters to Ball 
Aerospace, Alteryx Inc, Sierra Nevada, 
TSYS, and Cadence Academy for their 
support of the Angel Tree project with 
donations of toys and clothes. The photo 
shows Martha Chavez from Ball Aerospace 
accepting a plaque for their employees who 
donated over 700 Christmas gifts. We thank 
all the volunteers that supported Angel Tree 
and Red Kettle projects!  
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3/25/19 – New Member Orientation 

 
Dave and Bob provided an educational presentation for 
our new club members. The presentation topics covered 
were: Who we are, The Kiwanis Club of Foothills, 
Kiwanis International, and Q&As. We learned our motto 
is: Serving the children of the world. There are 550,000 
members of the K Family worldwide.  Each year, Kiwanis 
clubs: sponsor nearly 150,000 service projects, devote 
more than 18.5 million hours to service, and raise more 
than US$100 million for community projects. 
 
3/26/19 Membership Drive at Sweet Spot Cafe 
 
We had only two guests at the 
Membership Drive breakfast 
at Sweet Spot Café, but our 
drive teams have numerous 
follow-up opportunities. The 
Membership Committee now 
has a combined list of over 20 
prospective members of 
friends and candidates from 
the membership drive. During 
the meeting we provided a 
description of our community 
service projects and discussed the benefits of club 
membership. Jerry and Bandit described our alert dog 
service program; they were the hit of the morning 
breakfast!   
 
4/1/19 – Matt Wittern, Gross Reservoir Update 
 
Matt Wittern is a 
professional communicator 
with experience sharing 
information with 
stakeholder groups on 
some of the state’s largest 
civil engineering and 
construction projects. He 
grew up in Broomfield and 
later earned his 
undergraduate degree from 
Colorado State University. 
His current role at Denver 
Water is as the Community Relations Liaison for the 
Gross Reservoir Expansion Project, which will help 

Denver Water increase water collection system resiliency 
and balance while providing environmental benefits for 
the state. He explained that population growth is 10,000 
people per month, and the northern water collection 
system provides only 10% of Denver’s water needs. Gross 
was built in 1950 with intent of a 131 foot raise to triple 
the reservoir size. The Two Forks lesson: work with the 
stakeholders!    
 
3/30/19 – Key Club District Convention at Denver 
Sheration West Hotel  
-- Bob Mohling, Kiwanis Sponsor  
 
Bob and Dave attended the K-Family Luncheon and 
advisors meeting at the Denver Sheraton West.  There 
were six Peak to Peak HS students in attendance with  
their Faculty Advisor, Ms. Medina. These students are: 
Tiffany, Jessica, Taylor, Emily, Sophia, and Aishra. They 
are Freshmen and Sophomores at Peak to Peak. Jessica is 
the new Div. 11 Lt. Governor. We are proud of their many 
accomplishments!  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Community Service & Sponsored Youth 
Events 
 

The Board of Directors has approved the following 
projects: 
• 2019 Stars of Tomorrow Talent Show - Senior 

Division (High School grades 9-12) will take place 
Sunday April 14 from 2-4 pm. It will be held at Muse 
Performance Space, 200 E. South Boulder Road, 
Lafayette, CO 80026. Info and application link can be 
found 
at: https://sites.google.com/site/boulderstarsoftomorro
w.  

• Sweet Dream in a Bag – Saturday, May 11, 9 am-12 
pm, at Salvation Army Broomfield Center, located at 
1080 Brich Street.  Capt. Mark is the event champion.  

• Bolder Boulder Race: Bandit Control – Our club and 
friends will  want to volunteer for the 41st running of the 

Front row (l to r): Jessica, Aishra. Middle row: Ms. 
Medina, Tiffany, Taylor, Emily, Sophia. Back: Dave & Bob 
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BOLDER on Boulder Memorial Day Race. Details to 
follow. Ask David Petrick to sign you up.  
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